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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 

Mississippi Public Service Commission Announces 

New Division Director of Pipeline Safety Division 
JACKSON, MS (June 2, 2025)— The Mississippi Public Service Commission is pleased 

to announce that Kaleb Gibson has been promoted to Director of the Commission’s 

Pipeline Safety Division. 

Mr. Gibson has been a dedicated public servant since 2014 and brings a wealth of 

experience and extensive training to his new role. Mr. Gibson has worked as a 

Pipeline Safety Investigator at the Commission for more than eight years, where he 

conducted investigations of complaints and violations, engaged with pipeline 

company officials, and evaluated the compliance of natural gas utilities with state 

regulations. 

In addition to his professional background at the agency, Mr. Gibson has completed 

numerous certifications from the Pipeline Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 

(PHMSA). He currently serves as a board member for the Mississippi Natural Gas 

Association.  

“As Division Director, Mr. Gibson will oversee the Commission's pipeline safety 

efforts, ensuring the safe transportation of natural gas and other hazardous 

materials throughout the state,” stated the Commissioners. “The Commission looks 

forward to Mr. Gibson's leadership in this critical role, and we are confident that his 

specialized training, experience, knowledge, and dedication to pipeline safety will 

serve the Commission and the citizens of Mississippi well.” 

### 

 

KATHERINE COLLIER 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 

 

CONTACT: RACHAEL RING 

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS  

(601) 540-6611 

rachael.ring@psc.ms.gov 

http://www.psc.ms.gov/

